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Source Separated Organic Waste Processing  

Contract Extensions 

 
On February 27, 2020 Regional Council made the following decision:  

1. Council authorize the Commissioner of Environmental Services to execute two year 

renewal options in the existing service agreements with Renewi Canada and GFL 

Environmental to provide haulage and processing of source separated organic waste 

(SSO) from June 30, 2020 to June 30, 2022. 

2. Council authorize increases to the total value of the Renewi Canada and GFL 

Environmental contracts as follows: 

a. Renewi Canada contract shall be increased by $16,588,000, from $90,020,250 to 

$106,608,250, excluding taxes, for haulage and processing of up to 58,000 

tonnes of SSO per year during the two year renewal period. 

b. GFL Environmental contract shall be increased by $12,571,000, from 

$39,499,583 to $52,070,583, excluding taxes, for the following: 

i. $1,511,000, excluding taxes, for continued haulage and processing of up 

to 35,000 tonnes per year for the balance of the current contract term 

ending June 30, 2020; and, 

ii. $11,060,000, excluding taxes, for haulage and processing of up to 35,000 

tonnes per year during the two year renewal period. 

3. Council authorize the Regional Chairman to send a letter to the Minister of the 

Environment, Conservation and Parks advocating for expedited SSO processing 

facility approvals. 
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